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Friday 27th September 2024 

We have had another super week at St Peter’s Bratton with our Reception Welcome Collective Worship 

on Tuesday, Year 2 at Dudley Zoo on Wednesday and Open in book on Thursday. I have had lots of pupils 

showing me their fantastic learning that they are very proud of.  Well done everybody 😊 

Celebration Collective Worship 
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Attendance and Punctuality 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Attendance Policy  

 

As I reported in our first Newsletter, there has been a change in government policy for Attendance and 

Punctuality. In line with this we have produced a new Attendance Policy that we are very proud of. Our 

feedback from Telford and Wrekin was -  

This is a fantastic policy – really well written, comprehensive and easily accessible to parents, and I 
love the narrow bandings on the explanation of what each % represents and how absence tots up 
over time. It’s also great that you have made it very clear that your attendance aspirations for 
vulnerable pupils remain as high as for their peers. 
 

  We have sent out a copy of this policy and it is also available on the website. Any questions regarding 

this please contact the office.  

Here are some of updated highlights: 

End of the school day. 

Only parents with parental responsibility can pick up pupils from school. Parents can provide written 

permission allowing another adult to pick up their child. The permission must include the details of the 

adult (18 or over) and when they will be picking up their child. If you are providing written permission 

via email, it must be from the email you have provided to school. Alternatively, a parent can tell the 

teaching assistant on the wing door in the morning. In an emergency, parents can telephone school, but 

this must be followed up with an email. 

Penalty Notices 

If issued with a first penalty notice for Term Time Leave or irregular attendance, the parent must pay £80 

within 21 days, or £160 within 28 days. 

If a second penalty notice for Term Time Leave or irregular attendance is issued to the same parent in 

respect of the same pupil, the parent must pay £160 if paid within 28 days.  

A third penalty notice for Term Time Leave or irregular attendance cannot be issued to the same parent 

in respect of the same child within 3 years of the date of the issue of the first penalty notice. In a case 

where the national threshold is met for a third time within those 3 years, alternative action will be taken 

instead. This could be prosecution at the Magistrates court. 

10 sessions (5 days) of unauthorised absence in a 10-week period. 

Penalty notice fines will be considered when there have been less than 10 sessions of unauthorised 

absence in a 10-week period.  

Note: These sessions do not have to be consecutive. 



House Points 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Phonics Workshop 

 

 

As part of our support for parents of Reception and Year 1 pupils, we are offering a workshop to provide 

those who can attend, with guidance regarding our Phonics Scheme (ELS) and how to support your 

child/ren at home. There will be two sessions available on Wednesday 9th October, 2024 at 9:00am and 

5:00pm. We hope that these times will cater for parents who have commitments throughout the day. 

You should have received a letter with all the details. 

 

Year 6 Meeting 

 

 

As part of the parental requests, it was highlighted that Year 6 Parents would like additional support in 

understanding Year 6 Curriculum and SATs, in response to this we are holding a meeting on Tuesday 8th 

October 2024 at 3:30pm in the hall. You will receive a letter next week via Parent Mail with further 

details. This will also give an opportunity to discuss the Year 6 residential.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Fire Alarm 

 

You may (or may not) be aware that on Wednesday we had a fire alarm during lunchtime. This was not a 

planned drill however; we have now found the source of the alarm being raised. It has given us an 

opportunity to practise our fire drills (especially at a time that we usually wouldn’t have one) and spend 

time talking to the pupils about the importance of being ‘Safe’. 

 

 

Pupils we are very proud of 

 

Congratulations Harry 

Over the weekend Harry Brown (Year 5) competed in Club Champions 2024, representing 

Wellington ASC Swim Club. It was a lively event run across both days and in attendance 

were Telford Aqua SC and Newport & District ASC swim clubs. Harry competed in 12 races 

and achieved 6 golds and 4 silvers - a great accomplishment!!!! Well done Harry 😊 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



What a Great Citizen! 

 

Charlie from year 5 has been doing his bit on the way home from school this week, he did a great job and 
filled his bag! Charlie’s been picking litter along the Shawbirch road since he was 4 years old. Well done 

Charlie 😊 

 

As the weather is turning colder and the nights get darker earlier, enjoy your Autumnal weekend whatever you 

are doing, and I will see you all on Monday. 

Mrs Welsh 😊 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

English  

We have started our new unit Paddington at the Palace. We have enjoyed 

learning about the story, making predictions and sequencing the story.    

 

PE 

Our unit this half term is Dance. We are learning how to create our own 

dance using actions, pathways and counts. We have been practicing moving 

to the count of 8 beats helping us stay in time with the music. We have linked our moves to different types 

of weather. The children have enjoyed discussing and sharing their ideas with partners.  

                                

 

                              

 

 

 

 

Music 

In Music we are enjoyed our unit Hey You which is a rap unit. The children have loved learning the words 

to the rap song. Yesterday we began to learn how to use instruments to develop the song. Well done Year 

one you are doing amazing 😊 

 

                                

 

 



Science  

In Science we have been learning all about materials. We have been looking at different everyday objects 

and identifying what material they are made from. Each group had different objects made from the same 

material, and we looked at their similarities and differences. The children enjoyed working as a group to 

identify them.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 



DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Date Event 

Tuesday 3rd September October Half Term Holiday Club – Booking open 6pm 

Saturday 5th October Car Boot – Friends event 

Tuesday 8th October Year 6 Parent Meeting – 3:30pm school hall – letter to 
follow 

Wednesday 9th October Reception & Year 1 Parent Meeting – Phonics (ELS) 
9:00am or 5:00pm  

Monday 14th October October Half Term Holiday Club – Booking closes 6pm 

Monday 14th October Y5 Viking Workshop  

Thursday 17th October Y6 National Archives Online WW2 History workshop  

Tuesday 22nd October Pre-loved Uniform and cake sale 3:15pm – Friends Event 

Wednesday 23rd October Rainbow Raffle non-uniform day – Friends event 

Thursday 24th October PD Day 

Friday 25th October PD Day 

Friday 25th October Christmas Holiday Club – Booking open 6pm 

Monday 28th October Half Term 

Tuesday 5th November Big Bang Quiz Night – Friends event 

Friday 8th November Y4 Ancient Greece Workshop – details to follow 

Wednesday 13th November Individual Pupil Photographs 

Friday 15th November Open day for Reception 2025 intake 9.30am & 1.30pm 

Wednesday 20th November Y2 National Archives Online Workshop Fire of London 
workshop 

Saturday 7th December Breakfast with Santa – Friends event 

Wednesday 11th December Reception to Year 6 Christmas celebration events – 
details to follow 

Friday 13th December Christmas Holiday Club – Booking closes 6pm 

Wednesday 18th December Christmas lunch for pupils – details to follow 

Wednesday 18th December Christmas Discos – Friends event 

Monday 23rd December Christmas Holidays 

Monday 6th January Spring Term Starts 


